Community Building Development Team
Board of Director’s Minutes
Date:   Tuesday – February 10, 2015

Time: 7:30 a.m.
Location: Cedar Springs Tool Engineering
Members Present:  Kurt Mabie, Tom Mabie, Betty Truesdale, Carolee Cole, Sue Wolfe, Sally Howland, Tom Holloway

Members Absent:  Nick Andres

I. Agenda Development and Approval – Tom Holloway made a motion to accept the agenda as presented, Dale Larson seconded.  Approved

II. Approval of Minutes from January 13, 2015 meeting – Change to XIII. D. the Master Plan is on the City’s website.  Dale Larson made a motion to accept the minutes with correction, Tom Mabie seconded.  Approved

III. Treasurer’s Report and Approval 
A. Discussion concerning reducing the work involved in making payments by keeping more money in the checking account so transfers don’t have to be made every time a check is written.  Dale Larson made a motion to move $50,000 from the saving account to the checking account to eliminate frequent transfers, Sally Howland seconded.  Approved.
B. Dale Larson made a motion to pay the accountant $135 for creating a Charitable Solicitation Registration for the CBDT.  This document protects us from paying taxes on land, Tom Holloway seconded.  Approved.  The registration must be renewed in July, 2015.
C. A check was written to South Peat Environmental for $1,775.00.  
D. An anonymous donation of $170,000.00 was received.

E. Tom Holloway made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report, Sally Howland seconded.  Approved

IV. Review of topics from the bylaws that may need to be tweaked or we may need to be reminded of – Tabled
V. Johnson Property – Clean Up and Chipping – 
A. Nick Andres is looking for a chipper because we can’t burn a large pile there.  
B. The Johnson family did a good job of cleaning up the property.  The escrow that was held for cleanup has been paid to the family.  
C. A family from a local church was able to use the wood and were very thankful.
VI. Coxon Property – The closing is scheduled.  Tom Mabie made a motion giving Kurt Mabie the authority to sign the buy sell agreement to purchase the property, Dale Larson seconded.
VII. Discussion regarding pursuing the purchase of the Sommer’s property.  It was agreed Kurt Mabie should approach the owners to see what might be possible.  
A. Discussion regarding preparing ourselves with a vision for this property.  It expands our options significantly.  Gives lots of space for additional parking and green space as well as possibly having some natural flowing springs that could be uncapped.  
B. Suggestion to encourage another staging area for the White Pine Trail on Cedar Springs Rd. NE.

VIII. Library Building – 
A. Duane McIntyre met with Andrus Architecture.  The amphitheater, boardwalk, library, and rain garden will be on the site plan.  
B. There is a hold up regarding a 100 year flood plain, but Kurt has discovered that it is likely the information already exists at the DEQ.  
IX. Amphitheater – Presentation to the City – 
A. We cannot move forward until we have the master site plan.  
B. Tom has found the answers to many questions that were asked by City Council.  
C. We will focus on what we can control and on the positive value of having an amphitheater.  
D. We will not present to City Council until the site plan is complete. Hoping for March.
X. Natural Flowing Spring

A. Tom Mabie and Perry Hopkins will go to the city regarding the sculpture, spring, rain garden, boardwalk when the site plan is complete.  
B. Tom stated that he and Claudia will donate the funds for the sculpture through the CBDT.  
C. Question:  Can we get a projected date on when the Site Plan will be available?  Kurt will get that answer.  
D. We will not present to City Council until the site plan is complete. Hoping for March.

E. Noted that Perry Hopkins has done an outstanding job of working with the many groups he is involved with.
XI. Fire Barn Update

A. Jeff Gust, Marty Fraser and Dale Larson will be finalizing plans for a barn to be placed next to the current library.  
B. There is a study currently being done regarding a joint fire barn with Solon Township, so it is still possible things could change.  
XII. City Council
A. Discussion regarding the motion on the City Council agenda to donate one of the lots that will adjoin property we will own to another organization who would use it for low income housing.  
B. Dale Larson suggested we ask the City Council to table the motion until they can determine that it fits the master plan and to give our group time to determine whether it might have value to us.  
C. Kurt again encouraged us to read the Master Plan for the City of Cedar Springs and to focus our energy on moving the plan forward with each entity that is responsible for any part of it.  
D. Kurt will speak at City Council on Thursday to encourage them to focus on enlivening the Master Plan and making it the starting point for decisions.  Kurt has talked to several City Council members regarding scheduling a town hall meeting to prepare for the required renewal of the Master Plan in 2016.  
E. Suggestion we connect with the Planning Commission.  Their meetings are the first Tuesday of the month at 7:00 p.m. at City Hall.
XIII. North Country Trail 

A. We received an email from Chuck Vanette of the North County Trail (NCT) stating that they are committed to bringing the NCT to Cedar Springs.  

B. Carolee Cole and Tom Noreen will share this information with City Council this Thursday in the public comments section.   

XIV. Goals / Strategies Team
A. Members of the committee met on February 3 and again on February 9.  They are recommending the following change to the mission:  (change in bold)  “The Community Building Development Team (CBDT) exists to construct advance the construction of buildings and spaces where the greater Cedar Springs community can gather for cultural, educational, recreational, commercial and family/community events.” 
B. A vote will be taken at the February 20, 2015 Team meeting.
XV. Marketing/Communication
A. Thank You’s were sent to the people who worked on the clean-up of the Johnson property.
B. Thank You’s will be sent to Sue Mabie for providing dinner for the Goals and Strategies Committee, Claudia Mabie for serving on the Goals and Strategies Committee, Betty’s accountant for the very inexpensive document preparation, the Planning Commission for the excellent Master Plan for the City of Cedar Springs.

C. Suggestion to submit a press releases for the following:

1. The anonymous $170,000 donation.
2. GVSU $50,000 grant. 
3. North Country Trail / Trail Town developments. 
4. Coxon property purchase.
D. Develop Plan/Schedule to go back to City Groups – Wait for site plan.  
XVI. Grants / Fundraising 
A. Grant Writers – Still hoping to make use of people in Cedar Springs.  Discussion concerning Aaron Frostick as a possibility. 
B. Capital Campaign Team –– Louise King, Lexie Coxon, Tom Mabie, Tony Owens, Donna Clark and Becky Powell have volunteered to participate on this team.  Nick Andres has been considering it.  Kurt Mabie will clarify whether Nick can make the commitment.
XVII. New Business
A. Discussion regarding the operational sustainability of these buildings.  
1. Suggestion that billboards along 131 might be a way to raise money.  
2. We need to keep thinking about multiple ways to raise money.  
3. The library might be able to ask for a millage.  
4. The library could ask for pledges to maintain the library.   

B. Josh Zuiderveen was able to arrange a $50,000 study of the trout habitat within the city of Cedar Springs.  The group doing the study was originally interested in working in another location, but Josh was able to demonstrate the value of doing the study in Cedar Springs.  We are so appreciative of Josh and how he has helped our group. 

XVIII. Agenda Development for February 17, 2015 Team Meeting – Add Josh Z. and Mark Luttendun Ph.D. to the agenda for the $50,000 grant for the trout habitat study in Cedar Creek. 
Next Director’s Meeting – Tuesday, March 10, 7:30 a.m.
Adjourned:  9:25 a.m.
Respectfully Submitted

Carolee Cole

Secretary

